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17 July 2008


	To:   Members of the Display Energy

           Certificate Forum

       Infrastructure Technical Steering 
         Group

       Accreditation Schemes

       DEC Events Exhibitors


	Our Ref:


Your Ref:



DISPLAY ENERGY CERTIFICATES (DECs)

The deadline of 1 October is fast approaching. By this date public authorities and institutions providing public services to a large number of persons must display a certificate in all buildings visited by the public that are over 1000m2.  Many public authorities are currently producing DECs well ahead of October, and CLG is now displaying a DEC for our HQ building Eland House, with the rest of our estate to follow shortly. 

To smooth the implementation process we intend to introduce a modification to the methodology for the first year. What has become clear from our lead-in process is that there is a wide variation in metering and energy information available on campus-type sites (e.g. hospitals and universities). This means that some public bodies will find it hard to produce an individual DEC for each building over 1000m2 on a site. 

We are therefore allowing, as a transitional measure for the first round of DECs and ARs, the production of a site based DEC on the basis of the total energy use and usable building floor area of a site. A copy must be displayed in each qualifying building. A site based DEC and AR should only be valid for 12 months.

This will be an optional measure where data is not available: the currently published methodology remains the main route.  This modification is only available for the first round of DECs and ARs, and we intend to review its effectiveness early in 2009. Guidance to support the production of site based DECs will be available next week.

Accompanying the display of our DEC in Eland House is a DVD about DECs, featuring the assessment of the Natural History Museum and Eland House, with features from the Carbon Trust and Birmingham City Council.  Copies of this DVD will be available for you shortly.

More information on the methodology and other supportive material is available on the CLG website www.communities.gsi.gov.uk/epbd.  You can also contact the EPBD helpline on 0845 365 2468 or email: help@epbduk.info
Yours sincerely,
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Carol Sweetenham
Head of EPBD
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